
Dear Sir/Madam

I have lived in Enfield, EN2 all my life. My parents chose to live in Enfield when they 
moved to London in the 1960s because it was a town that had its individuality and 
character, near to London but also had lovely green spaces, including the Green Belt, so it 
had the best of both urban and Countryside living. 

The development of new homes in the draft Local Plan can still achieve these goals, but not 
at the expense of building on the Green Belt. 

I object to :

Policy Sp PL 10, pages 80-87 and Figure 3.11 - 3,000 new houses being built in "Chase 
Park".  

Policy SP PL 10, pages 80-87 and figure 3.11 - 3.000 new houses at Crews Hill 

SA45:page 364 - 160 Homes in Green Belt at Hadley Wood, between Camlet Way and 
Crescent Way 

SA54, page374 Building on land on within Enfield Chase. 

I live in this area and already, with the building of the houses and schools by Chase Farm 
Hospital, I can see already that building such a large amount of houses is a bad idea. The 
Ridgeway is constantly busy and at Rush, Hours are at a standstill.  The pollution from all 
the traffic is high.  There are not enough roads already and there are not enough roads and 
transport planned in the future to cope with the increasing population in that area.  It is also 
the biggest tourist attraction in Enfield and the place with the most natural leisure facilities.  
It is also the most beautiful area with all its history.  Any work in this area should be to 
enhance the "Countryside" appeal of Enfield and not turn it into yet another faceless 
overcrowded estate like so many of the other London Suburbs. 

I hope you will listen to all the appeals to keep this area of Enfield "Green"
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